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Dates to Remember 
21/2/19 Student Leadership Day 2 
22/2/19 3-6 Assembly - Kookaburras 
25/2/19 Student Leadership Day 2 
1/3/19 K-2 Assembly - Cockatoos 
5/3/19 Zone Swimming carnival 
8/3/19 3-6 Assembly – Kangaroos 
15/3/19 Stewart House bags due  
15/3/19 K-2 Assembly – Potoroos 
21/3/19 Harmony day assembly 
21/3/19 U R Strong workshops 
22/3/19 3-6 Assembly – Bandicoots 
29/3/19 K-2 Assembly – Goannas 
5/4/19 3-6 Assembly – Emus 
10-11-12/4/19 Stage 3 Camp 
12/4/19 No assembly 
12/4/19 Last day Term 1 
29/4/19 Staff Development Day 
30/4/19 Term 2 commences - students return 

 
PRINCIPALS REPORT 
Dear parents and caregivers 
 
Scripture- Special Education Religious 
I have had a great response to date from families 
new to the school indicating that they did not want 
to send their child to scripture if that was a 
possibility, with the understanding that normal 
school teaching and learning would be the 
alternative. However there were a small number of 
families that did tick the box for their children to 
remain enrolled in Catholic or Anglican scripture. 
For Term 1 we will continue with our current 
program until further notice. We will not be offering 
Scripture or Ethics to Kindergarten this term until 
they are well settled into the school routine and as 
yet we do not have an Ethics teacher for Year 1. 
 
 
 

 
U R Strong- more people to sign up 
Last year we introduced U R Strong as a part of 
our wellbeing program and we offered parent and 
child workshops to introduce the notion of how 
friendships work and how to maintain and keep 
healthy relationships with friends. The parent and 
child workshop this year will be on Thursday March 
21. We have 17 families organised for the K-2 
session but only a few for the 3-6 session. We will 
combine the sessions into one if we do not get 
many more takers. If you went along last year and 
got something out of it please share with your 
fellow parents. Information about the workshops 
can be found at the end of this newsletter.  
 
Class make up 
I understand there may be some discussion 
happening with families new to Camdenville PS 
about class make up. In reality classes made up of 
children of the same age or year group are part of 
our school system today simply because they 
reflect how educational administrators originally set 
up schools, not because they were found to reflect 
good educational practice. This model of schooling 
was intended to prepare workers for the factory 
societies of the 1850s.   
 
We advocate for stage based classes at 
Camdenville PS and have done so for the past 8 
years. Some people describe this as composite 
classes. There are a number of reasons for this but 
here are the two main ones.  Firstly, NSW 
syllabuses are based on a learning progression 
from Year K to 12. Apart from Kindergarten, each 
stage (i.e Years 1 and 2 or Years 3 and 4) consists 
of a two year continuum of learning. A child may be 
anywhere along that continuum for the various 
subject areas and teachers are skilled at 
identifying where a child is along that progression 
of learning and will differentiate learning 
opportunities based on that identified need.  
 



The second reason is that in reality all classrooms 
whether stage based or year/age based are made 
up of a range of student learning needs-(a real 
composite) so when we organise our classes, 
which takes a good deal of time and thinking- we 
make sure there is a range of learners in each 
class to support one another, to allow fluid 
grouping to occur, and to match strengths and 
areas of needs to ensure the best possible 
learning environment.  
 
Some future focused schools are exploring entirely 
different approach to school set ups. Listen to an 
interview with the principal of the newly developed 
Linfield Learning Village. This new school will take 
an entirely "stage not age" approach, in which 
students advance based on their progress rather 
than their year level. 
Pupils will be divided into K-12 'home bases' of 
about 350. Older students will be encouraged to 
mentor and teach younger ones. 
Each student will have their own 'learning 
pathway', monitored by a 'learning mentor'. And 
the school will teach through projects that engage 
several disciplines together, rather than focusing 
on one at a time. 
Now that’s something for us to aim for! Have a 
listen or google Linfield Learning Village.  
 
https://2ser.com/stage-not-age-lindfield-
learning-villages-fresh-approach-to-learning/   
 
If anyone would like to clarify how we go about 
setting up our classes in person please do contact 
me directly. I am happy to go over any of our 
policies at any time.   
 
School banking 
The Commonwealth Bank still has a school 
banking program to encourage financial literacy in 
young children. A banking representative will be in 
the playground from 8:30 on Friday March 1st if 
parents would like to find out more about the 
program. We have parent volunteers at school that 
carry out school banking each week.  
 
Regards, 
Sue Smith 
Principal 

 
 

BOOK Awards 

Congratulations to the following 
students who received a Book 
Award. 

 

Week 2 
Tiarna 
Archer 

Week 3 
Matteo 

Max 
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MERIT AWARDS 
Term 1  Week 2 
3-6 Assembly 

CLASS NAME REASON 

Echidnas Edie Making excellent inferences when discussing examples of Street Art 

 Tyelar His efforts in swimming at this year’s carnival 

 Brian His enthusiasm and independent approach towards literacy activities 

Wombats Ollie Starting the year with a tremendously positive attitude towards his learning 

 Eloise A very mature attitude to learning tasks 

 Brodyn An outstanding effort at the CPS swimming carnival 

Emus Hamish Making  appositive start to the school year 

 Isla Using inferences to provide insightful contributions to discussions  

 Lucia Demonstrating courage when settling in to her new class and school 

Quokkas Alma Creating an imaginative design for her blackout poem 

 Ana Writing a complex narrative during Big Writing  

Kangaroos Matteo His insightful contributions to class discussions around street art and our hook event 

 Felix A wonderful start at Camdenville  

Bandicoots Liam Demonstrating effective teamwork skills in the class teamwork – challenge! 

 Tyler Confidently boosting house-morale during the swimming carnival 

Kookaburras Jasmin Insightfully reflecting on how her group worked during their teamwork challenge 

 Maddy Showing a positive attitude towards her learning at all times 

 Arlo Working diligently and persistently to complete all learning tasks 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

MERIT AWARDS 
Term 1 Week 3 
K-2 Assembly 

CLASS NAME REASON 

Dingoes Aleksandar Being a focused and persistent learner 

 Xavier Persisting to spell words using letter sounds 

 Olive Using her knowledge of letters sounds to spell words 

Possums Clementine Being a diligent learner when completing maths activities 

 Tora Being persistent when forming letter sounds 

 Otis Exploring the magnetic tiles on the light table during provocations 

 Olivia Experimenting with ink and water during an art provocation 

Rosellas Harriet Identifying sounds during Get Reading Right activities 

 
Cash A great start to Kindergarten  

 
Oliver A focused approach while playing Number Bingo 

Potoroos Zoe For developing interesting ‘Need to Knows’ for PBL activities 

 Marcelo Displaying persistence and motivation during class activities 

 Sandy  Demonstrating motivation and effort during writing activities 

Goannas Niall Thinking of brilliant synonyms to decode our PBL driving question 

 Cooper Showing all ‘Goannas’ how to use the 5 L listening 

 Harper Being a fabulous team player comprising himself and encouraging others to do the same 

Yabbies Phineas Making a positive start at Camdenville PS 

 Poppy Making a positive start at Camdenville PS 

 Patrick Making a positive start at Camdenville PS 

Cockatoos Alexander His work editing writing; making sure capital letters are in the right place and that sentences make 
sense! 

 Matilda Thoroughly editing her writing; making sure sentences have punctuation and that they make 
sense! 

 Orvi His insightful comments during our PBL expert visit. 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


